
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summary 

The Planning Board has held three worksessions on the Rock Spring Master Plan Public Hearing Draft, 
as well as a fourth session that was combined with White Flint 2 to discuss school issues in the Walter 
Johnson Cluster.  The joint Rock Spring/White Flint 2 worksession was held on February 16, 2017, 
with representatives from Montgomery County Public Schools (MCPS), including James Song, Director 
of the MCPS Department of Facilities Management, Joel Gallihue, Director of the Division of Long-
range Planning, and Debbie Szyfer, Senior Planner with the Division of Long-range Planning.  Mr. Song 
expressed appreciation for the ongoing collaboration between MCPS and the Planning Department, 
explained how MCPS is approaching the current capacity needs in the Walter Johnson cluster, and 
briefly described potential future school needs.  Mr. Song also indicated that the Rocking Horse Road 
Center, a former elementary school on an 18-acre site within the White Flint 2 Sector Plan, will 
eventually need to be reopened, perhaps as a secondary school.   
 
Ms. Szyfer described the Walter Johnson roundtable process that was conducted in 2016 and 
provided an overview of the new work group that MCPS is undertaking to specifically look at 
reopening the former Charles W. Woodward High School to provide relief for high schools in the 
Downcounty area.  This work group will include representatives from the Walter Johnson cluster, as 
well as the adjacent Bethesda Chevy-Chase and the Downcounty Consortium clusters.  MCPS 
representatives stated that it is helpful that master plans recommend specific sites for possible 
schools in the future.  Jack Smith, the MCPS Superintendent of Schools, submitted a letter to Chair 
Casey Anderson that outlined the challenges of continued enrollment growth, scarcity of available 
land, and limited funding for land acquisition.  (See Attachment 1.)  Mr. Smith emphasized that 
planning solutions that result in dedicated school sites are optimal, and stated that MCPS is 
committed to exploring more urban footprints for schools.  Steve Silverman submitted comments to 
Chair Anderson stating that the designation of potential school sites in the master plans creates 
uncertainty for commercial property owners, several of whom he represents, and other options 
should be explored.  (See Attachment 2.)     
 
At the fifth Rock Spring worksession on March 2, staff will present the final, revised zoning 
recommendations and discuss outstanding issues.  At the March 16 Rock Spring worksession, it is 
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staff’s intention to provide the Board with a redline copy of the Planning Board Draft Master Plan for 
review and approval to transmit to the County Council and County Executive.        
 
 
Rock Spring Master Plan schedule: 

December 15, 2016 Planning Board Worksession #1 
January 19, 2017 Planning Board Worksession #2 
February 2, 2017 Planning Board Worksession #3 
February 16, 2017 Planning Board Worksession #4 (Joint worksession with White Flint 2)   
March 2, 2017  Planning Board Worksession #5 
March 16, 2017 Planning Board Worksession #6 
March 2017  Planning Board Draft transmitted to County Council and Executive 
May 2017  County Council Public Hearing 
Summer 2017  County Council Worksessions 
Fall 2017  Commission adoption, Sectional Map Amendment 
 

The Planning Board should bring their copies of the Public Hearing Drafts that were previously 
distributed to them. 
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